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Hi Mr. Gorell,
Thank you for considering Conejo Community Outreach for grant funding.  They do important
work in our community and they are one of the very few nonprofits that is run exclusively by
volunteers. Their volunteer work makes a huge difference for many parents of young children.
They supply 250,000 diapers per month and with this funding, they can reach even more
families in need.
Thank you,
Laura Conway
Thousand Oaks Resident
Thousand Oaks Rotary Member
Community Conscience Trustee
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